
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

The General Municipal Election will be held on Tuesday, April 8, 
2025 from 6 a.m. to 7 p.m.  Calhoun City Hall is the polling place 
for Tebo and Springfield Townships.  Handicap parking is available 
at the back of the building.  Calhoun citizens will be voting on the 
following: 

 
FOR MAYOR   FOR ALDERMAN            
TWO YEAR TERM   TWO YEAR TERM            
(VOTE FOR ONE)   (VOTE FOR TWO)                     
                 
○  Randi Huffmann   ○  Jeremy D. Reed   
○  C. Tom Colwell   ○  J.C. Brown    
○  Audrey M. Osborne  ○  David C. Lambkin   
              
          

PROPOSITION NO. 1 
Shall there be a renewal of the Twenty Cent ($0.20) tax levy on One Hundred Dollars ($100.00) 
assessed valuation for general Municipal purposes (fire protection) for four (4) years in the City 
of Calhoun, Missouri? 
○  YES  ○  NO 
 
PROPOSITION NO. 2 
Shall there be a renewal of the Twenty-Five Cent ($0.25) tax levy on One Hundred Dollars 
($100.00) assessed valuation for general Municipal purposes (police protection) for four (4) 
years in the City of Calhoun, Missouri? 
○  YES  ○  NO 
 
HENRY COUNTY HEALTH CENTER   CALHOUN SCHOOL DISTRICT 
FOR BOARD MEMBER     FOR BOARD MEMBER 
FOUR YEAR TERM     THREE YEAR TERM 
(VOTE FOR THREE)     (VOTE FOR TWO) 
 
○  David Lee Plumlee      ○  ___________________________ 
○  Hans Morris          WRITE IN 
○  Debbie J. Dody      ○  ___________________________ 
○  Siena B. Rosiere           WRITE IN 
 

 

City of Calhoun 



 
WATER/SEWER PRIMACY FEES:  Water customers may notice an increase in their 
water bill this month due to the water and sewer primacy fees.  These fees are charged and 
collected once per year for the State of Missouri Department of Natural Resources.  Should 
you have any questions regarding these fees, please contact City Hall at 660-694-3634. 
 

CITY HALL WILL BE CLOSED APRIL 17TH – APRIL 25TH:  The City Clerk will be on vacation from 
April 17th through April 25th and City Hall will be closed.  If you have an emergency during this time, please 
contact City Personnel Ron Phillips at 660-217-2135. 
 

CITYWIDE CLEANUP has been scheduled for MAY 16-18 from 8 a.m. to 5 p.m.  
Dumpsters will be placed at the city barn.  We ask that you separate your metal items 
from trash, as there will be a separate dumpster for metal.  No tires, oil, liquid paint, 
pesticides or household chemicals will be accepted. 
 
Expenses for this event have continued to rise and we ask for a free will donation to be 
made at the time of dumping to help offset the costs so we can continue to offer this 
service in the future. 
 

The Calhoun City Council strongly encourages residents to use this free service to clean their properties.  There 
are ordinances that prohibit the placement of junk and debris on property.  Failure to keep your property in 
order may result in a summons being issued.  Be a good neighbor and show some hometown pride by cleaning 
up your junk!! 

CALHOUN COLT SHOW 
 

LAST CALL FOR 2025 COLT SHOW BOOK ADS!!  We are still accepting last minute ads for the 2025 
commemorative book, so if you still need to place your ad, please contact Shelly Acosta at 660-233-0243 or 
Tina Redding at City Hall 660-694-3634.  Remember that this is the primary fund raiser for the Colt Show, so 
help us continue this hometown tradition by placing your ad today! 
 
THE 2025 COLT SHOW EVENT WILL BE HELD SEPTEMBER 5th – 7th.  There have been some 
mistakes printed as to when this year’s event will be.  The ad letters stated it would be in August and last 
month’s newsletter listed the wrong days.  We apologize for the confusion. 
 

COMMUNITY CALENDAR 
 

Tuesday, April 8th – General Municipal Election – 6 a.m. to 7 p.m. – City Hall 
Friday, April 11th – Harvesters Food Pantry – Approx. 12:30 p.m. – Calhoun Square 

Monday, April 14th – City Council Meeting – 7 p.m. – City Hall 
April 17th – April 25th – City Hall Closed 

Sunday, April 20th – Easter 
Monday, April 28th – Colt Show Meeting – 6 p.m. – Colt Show Building 

 
JOKE OF THE MONTH 

 
 While driving home to Iowa through northern Arizona, a young woman comes upon an older woman 
hitchhiking.  Because the trip has been long and lonely, she stops the car to allow her to climb in.   
 During their conversation, the older woman glances at a brown bag sitting on the front seat between 
them.  “If you’re wondering what’s in the bag,” offers the Iowan, “It’s a bottle of rare wine.  I got it for my 
husband.” 
 Her passenger looks at the Iowa woman, impressed, and nods appreciatively.  “Good trade.” 

 


